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236 Eldridge Rd.�

Wells, ME   04090�

(207) 646�5605  �

FAX (207) 646�9437�

Weekday Mass: 8 AM�

Weekend Masses: Saturday 4 PM �

                                Sunday 9 & 11 AM�

�
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30 Portland Rd. �

Kennebunk ME   04043�

(207) 985�6252 �

FAX (207) 985�7740�

Weekday Mass: 9 AM�

Weekend Masses: Saturday 4 PM�

                               Sunday 8 & 10 AM�

�

Confessions at both Churches�

Drive�through first Friday �

of each month at 12 Noon�

�
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(closed until further notice)�
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Fr. Fred Morse, Pastor�

Fr. Agustin Sebasthiyan, Parochial Vicar�

Deacon Darrell Blackwell�
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Diane W. O’Neil, Manager�

Rosanne Smith�

Ruth Shrader�

Paula Moses�
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Donald Webber�

Mark Reeth�
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Timothy Gallant, Supervisor �

Jesse Ouellette�
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Carolyn F. Houston, Director�

Rosanne Smith, Adult Education�

�
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�

Mark Reeth, Coordinator�

Lisa White, Choir Director�
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�

www.holyspiritme.org�

�

�

www.facebook.com/holyspiritmaine�

�

P����� 	��� ��� ������� 

��� �����	 �� ������-

����� ����������� � 

������ �� �	� 2020 

C��	���� A������

~ see page four~�



2�

�

H��� S��	�
 P�	�
��

HOLY SPIRIT PARISH MASSES�

�

Masses continue to have a maximum allowance 

of 50 people.  The 4 PM, 9 AM, & 11 AM week-

end Masses, and the 8 AM weekday Masses are 

streamed live on our website.  The 4 PM & 9 

AM weekend Masses are being recorded, links 

to which are available on the website for future 

viewing.  Bishop Deeley continues to exempt all from the obliga-

tion to attend Mass.�

�

RESERVING SEATS FOR MASSES �

Mass reservations are being taken over the phone.  Please call in 

a reservation by Friday at 12 Noon to ensure a seat at your cho-

sen Mass. You may call in for two weekend Masses per month 

and 3 weekday Masses per week.  Also, feel free to come early to 

any Mass to see if there are available seats.  If so, attendance will 

be allowed.  For those who have made reservations, please ar-

rive five�ten minutes before Mass begins; otherwise, there is a 

possibility that the reservation will be given to someone who 

shows up seeking an available seat.  �

Social distancing and mandatory mask�wearing remain in effect.�

�

Call 207�646�5605 to reserve seats for Masses at St. Mary in Wells 

(4 PM Sat., 9 &11 AM Sun., & 8 AM  on weekdays), and 207�985

�6252 for Masses at St. Martha in Kennebunk (4 PM Sat., 8 &10 

AM Sun., & 9 AM on weekdays).�

�

If leaving a message, please indicate the church and the Mass 

day/time, as well as your phone number.  Please note that you 

will receive a confirmation return phone call if your seat has 

been successfully reserved.�

�

R�������:  There are designated seats due to distance     

� requirements and sani�za�on needs.� �

�

Those who are elderly, vulnerable, or who are not self�ambulatory, 

should probably not attend but, instead, watch a live�streamed 

Mass.�

All must wear a mask (brought with them) in church and remain 

at least six feet from others.�

Those from outside of Maine who have not quarantined for 14 

days in Maine may not attend Mass.�

When entering church, please go to your designated seat with 

mask on and remain at least six feet from others. Those living in 

the same household may sit together. �

    Communion is in the form of the Host and will be received in 

the hand.  Please remain six feet from one another in the Commun-

ion line.� Move from seat to the line by way of the back or middle 

crossover aisle of the church, always maintaining six feet apart and 

wearing a mask. There will be one single line down the middle 

aisle to receive Communion from the priest only.  After receiving 

Communion, please do not return to your pew; rather, you are 

asked to exit the church and return to your vehicle where you 

may continue to pray if you desire.  Please take a bulletin as you 

exit.                     � � � � �   Thank you !�

�

CHURCH PRAYER LOCATIONS�

�

Our churches are 

closed outside of Mass 

times due to the need to 

sanitize the seats before 

each Mass.  For those 

who would like to pray at church: In 

Wells, the two outdoor areas which 

are conducive are on the bench by the 

small statue of Our Lady near the en-

trance to the parking area, and at the 

two lawn chairs in front of the large 

statue of Our Lady and the baby Jesus 

near the entrance of the church.  In 

Kennebunk, there are chairs set up in 

front of the statue of the Blessed 

Mother outside the main entrance.  �

“Love your neighbor �

as yourself.”  �

�

A Word About Mask�Wearing�

�

We have been 

asked to wear 

masks at our 

Masses and at 

other events in 

the Parish.  It is 

extremely important that each mem-

ber of the congregation keep their 

mask on throughout Mass.  The 

priest, cantor, and reader remove 

their masks when singing or speak-

ing.  Since they are at least 20 feet 

from the congregation, they are 

maintaining safety while being un-

derstood better by the congregation.  

They do, however, put their masks 

on when not singing or speaking.  If 

someone feels unable to wear a 

mask throughout the entire Mass, 

they should probably not attend but, 

rather, participate in Mass online.  

The formal obligation to attend 

Mass on Sunday (Saturday Vigil) 

has been lifted by our Bishop during 

this time.  �

Thank you for your cooperation in 

ensuring the health and safety of all! �
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THIS WEEKEND:  July 25 & 26 

 

Saturday:     4:00 PM (K)  Kathryn, Earl, & Ron Hemenway by 

�                                Russ & Kathy Smith�

�         4:00 PM (W)  For our parishioners�

�

Sunday:       8:00 AM (K)  Camille DiRuzza by Angela LeBlanc                       �

�                  9:00 AM (W) Paula Mamone by her husband & �

�                                         family�                � �

�                10:00 AM (K)  Albert, Sophie, & Jean Cloutier by 

�                                         Steve & Helen Kutt �

�                11:00 AM (W) Joseph A. Tagliamonti by his family�

�

THIS WEEK:  July 27-31 

 

Monday:     8:00 AM (W)  Jeanne Gagne by her family�

�         9:00 AM (K)  Robert McKee by Kathryn Davis�

�

Tuesday:     8:00 AM (W)  Joann Falco by Joseph & Kathleen  

�                                Mackiewicz�

�         9:00 AM (K)  Eugene Rheault by his wife, Geraldine�

�

Wednesday:8:00 AM (W) Vince Ryan by his wife Gloria                    

�         9:00 AM  (K) Chou Nguyen by Phai Nguyen�

�

Thursday:    8:00 AM (W) Mary Francis Halpin & Ralph Rawding 

�                                by Pat & Moe Maroney�

                    9:00 AM (K)  Isabel Lorie by the Kindler Family�

�

Friday:         8:00 AM (W) Richard Belanger by Joe Acquavi               �

�                  9:00 AM (K)  Rachel Lachance by Leo & Connie 

�                                         Bourque� �

 

NEXT WEEKEND:  August 1 & 2 

 

Saturday:     4:00 PM (K)  Rose Ida Letellier by Bob & Joyce 

�                                Letellier�

�         4:00 PM (W)  Nancy Woodhead by Joline Woodhead�

�

Sunday:       8:00 AM (K)  Joseph & Jean Antel by Joe Antel�

�                  9:00 AM (W) Jane Dickman by Pat & Moe Maroney�

�                10:00 AM (K)  For our parishioners�

�       11:00 AM (W) John, Claire, Mary, & Harlyn Radley 

�                                by their family�

�

 �

�

�

�

Location Key: (K) St. Martha, Kennebunk �

�                     (W) St. Mary, Wells�

�

The flowers at the altar at St. Mary’s �

are in loving memory of �

Paula Mamone �

by her husband & family.�

SACRAMENTS 

 

B������: To register, 

call Diane O’Neil at 

(207) 646�5605.�

 �

R�������������: 

Drive�through confes-

sions at both churches 

the first Friday of the 

month at 12 PM.�

�

M��������: Please contact the pastor 

six months prior to the desired wedding 

date.�

�

S�������� �� �
� S���:  Please call 

at any time.  If you know that you will 

be  admitted to the hospital, please call 

the  office to make arrangements to re-

ceive the sacrament.  Please advise the 

office when a parishioner is hospital-

ized.�

�

For more information regarding �

sacraments, call 207�646�5605.�

D��6���
����
 C�����������

�

~ First Friday of the 

month at both St. Martha 

in Kennebunk and St. 

Mary in Wells at 12 

N(().  The sacrament 

will next be available on Friday, August 

7.  Follow signs towards the back of the 

church.  �

�

T	��� ���>��� �� 

?��� �	� C	���	 ��   

@������ �� >��@ 

A��� ����� �	�     

C����	��A �� �	�        

C��	���� C	���	, �

call Rosanne Smith at 

(207) 985�6252.  �

�

Prayer Line Requests:  Contact 

Aline Saunders at (207) 985�9214 or 

alinesaunders@roadrunner.com. �

�

Homebound Parishioners wishing 

to receive Holy Communion, please 

call (207) 646�5605.  �

~R��� �� P����~�

Eileen Giazewski�

Estelle Doherty�
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�

Next weekend's second �

collection will be for �

Peter's Pence �� Collection for 

the Holy Father.�

�

In addition to your regular 

weekly offering, you �

may donate to special �

collections through WeShare.  �

�

How to create a WeShare account:�

�

1.� Visit holyspiritme.org and click “Give 

Online”.�

2.� Click on the collection to which you’d like 

to donate.�

3.� Click “Recurring Donation”; �

     enter your donation amount and �

     frequency.�

�

Thank you for your ongoing generosity!�

“This is our joy: �

to walk with �

Jesus.”  �

~ Pope Francis ~�

Daily, we are called to 

renew our commitment 

to walk with Jesus and our Church.  As a commu-

nity of faith, we journey together to discover, fol-

low, and share Jesus with each person we encoun-

ter along the way.  In both word and action, we are 

called to share our faith�to make Jesus present to 

those who need to hear and see him the most. As a 

community of faith, we are called to be witnesses 

to the Gospel, changing individual hearts one at a 

time and transforming the communities where we 

live.  This is our work, the work of our Church, 

made possible through your support.  Please look 

into your heart and prayerfully consider going 

online to www.portlanddiocese.org/give to make 

your gift to the 2020 C��
���� A�����.                                          

There are many new tax benefits to giving this 

year.  FMI, please call David DiNapoli at (207) 

321�7835.�

2020 MABBACDEFG CCHHIJKACD�

Each year, missionaries are invited to 

come to our Parish to tell us about 

their ministry and to ask for donations.  

Due to the pandemic, they will not be 

able to join us this summer.  Below is 

a letter from the missionaries who 

would have been here this year. You may donate from 

now through the end of August on the parish website 

(www.holyspiritme.org) through WeShare.  Just click on 

the collection indicating the missionary collection. �

�           � � �                         Thank you! �

Grace and Peace from the Most Holy Trinity!  The 

Mary Queen of Heaven Missionaries is a religious communi-

ty established by His Eminence the late Ricardo J. Cardinal 

Vidal of the Archdiocese of Cebu, Philippines, and Sr. Ma. 

Corazon Salazar, MQHM, Mother Foundress in the Archdio-

cese of Cebu, Philippines.  Archbishop Jose S. Palma, DD, 

the present archbishop of Cebu is our Bishop Protector.�

 � Our mission is to rescue women and children vic-

tims of human trafficking (sexually trafficked) regardless of 

age, and children victims of sexual abuse. We take care of 

them in our  Rehabilitation and Livelihood Training Center, 

called the “HOME OF LOVE” and “MY BONITA HOME 

FOR GIRLS”.  Home of Love accommodates 50 women and 

children.  My Bonita Home for Girls accommodates 100 

children.  We have a holistic rehabilitation program as a cu-

rative effort which consists of shelter, food and nutrition, 

maternity and child�care, medical and dental assistance, psy-

chological treatment and counseling, educational assistance, 

livelihood and skills training, spiritual formation, and a re�

integration program.  These programs enable women and 

children survivors of sex trafficking and sexual abuse to re-

turn to productive mainstream living, alleviate them from 

poverty (which is the major backdrop that makes trafficking 

possible), and empower women and children survivors by 

widening the range of choices they have on matters that af-

fect their lives. �

� Our community of sisters, the Mary Queen of Heav-

en Missionaries (MQHM) has been working intimately with 

rural poor for educational assistance under the Regina�Coeli 

Educational Assistance program in the Philippines as a pre-

ventive measure against traffickers who exploit and abuse 

women and children, especially in the sex trade.  We are 

now providing scholarships and educational assistance to 

5000 high�school students from the different, poor regions in 

the Philippines. �

 I would like to encourage you all to be one with us 

in helping these women and children.  Your help will make 

them feel the love of God by giving them hope, and will 

help them see the face of God on our faces. The second col-

lection will support the programs of rehabilitation through 

the Mission Cooperative Plan of the Diocese of Portland.�

May you be one with us in this quest to fight human 

trafficking and poverty through perfect love and charity!  �

� Thank you and God bless you all!�

Sr. Gliceria Cruz, MQHM�

Mary Queen of Heaven Missionaries �
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~ beef stew. tuna fish, macaroni 

& cheese, spaghetti, spaghetti 

sauce, canned chicken.�

�

S�. M��� E��������� F��= P�����  �

~ canned meats, canned beets, canned tomatoes, 

box pasta, salad dressing, chowder.�

�

 �

The food pantries continue to offer �

curbside pick�up only.�

"Our church community�  �

is grounded in �

Eucharistic faith".�

�

Come let us adore Him!�

�

The Perpetual Eucharistic        

Adoration Chapel on Thornton 

Avenue in Saco is close to re�opening.  There will 

be just three or four chairs and kneelers, and only 

scheduled adorers will be allowed. This will 

mean, usually,  just one or two people will be pre-

sent at a time. �All extra furniture and books, etc., 

have been removed.  We will clean and�sanitize 

daily and request that adorers wipe down their 

kneeler and chair arms before they leave.  Masks 

will be needed.  We need to ensure that every 

hour is covered. �As soon as that is accomplished, 

we will announce the opening date.  If you were 

often a "drop�in", would you consider signing up 

for an hour once a week? �If not able to commit 

permanently, perhaps for a month or as a substi-

tute? �If you have not yet participated in this, 

would you prayerfully consider becoming part of 

the team?  Thank you for considering.�

�

For more information, please contact one of these 

hourly captains about openings:�

�

Steve Plante�(midnight � 6 AM)     283�0782 � � ���

Lucille Simard (noon � 6 PM)        284�7627�

Priscilla Welch�(6 AM � noon)       289�4220 � ��

Virginia Calvo (6 PM � midnight)  432�1151 ���

�

Bulletin insert requests must be sub-

mitted by Friday at noon (8 days 

prior to the weekend for which be-

ing  requested).  Any pending holi-

days require an earlier deadline.  Please e�mail 

Mark at mark.reeth@portlanddiocese.org.�

IC DEF GHI:�

�� Looking to deepen your �

      relationship with God�

�� Wanting to rekindle your prayer 

life�

�� Yearning for a greater connect-

edness with all of creation�

�� Facing a major decision...�

�

Consider taking part in the Spiritual Exercises of St. 

Ignatius 19th Annotation Retreat.  Commonly called 

“The Retreat of Daily Life”, this 30�week retreat be-

gins in September and ends in May.   It takes place on 

Wednesdays.  One has the choice of attending either a 

morning or an evening session.  Each session consists 

of a one�on�one meeting with a prayer guide (spiritual 

director), listening to a reflection by one of the 

guides, and daily prayer with scripture (the Exercises 

are the background from which St. Francis comes).  

Meetings will be conducted in a safe manner, whether 

online or in person (to be determined).  For more in-

formation or to request an application, please contact  

Maureen Fulford at 207�468�4070 or Ellie Flavin at 

207�985�2971 or 251�5981.  (If you would like to par-

ticipate in the Exercises, but are away during winter 

months, we are now able to provide an online oppor-

tunity). �



6�

�

J��� 26, 2020�

�

G����� �

M����������

�

17th Sunday in  

Ordinary Time  �

A single mother 

who has a child 

with special needs 

works two jobs and sacrifices much of her own 

pleasures in order to be available for her son.  Being 

the best mother possible is important to her and 

brings her joy.  We are willing to make great and 

often heroic sacrifices for those people and things 

that matter most to us.  Unless there is something of 

obvious importance to us in our immediate path, we 

can easily approach life in a more haphazard and 

chaotic way.  We jump from one thing to another, 

responding to whatever it is that is competing for 

our attention at that moment.  When everything is 

important, nothing is important.                                

If we do not wear the right pair of glasses, we can 

get all too easily caught up in the superficial stuff 

and neglect paying attention to the things that really 

matter.  The kingdom of God is like the pearl of 

great price that is worth selling everything for so 

that it can be obtained.  Based on where I invest my 

time and energy each day, I really wonder whether I 

am serving God’s kingdom or my own.  Have you 

ever considered tracking how you spend your time? 

You may be surprised!  We allow our agendas to set 

the clock of our lives.  We forget that joy and a true 

sense of purpose are not going to be found in follow-

ing that timepiece.  Joy is the expression of the hap-

piness that is discovered when living in the kingdom 

of God.  When our agenda matches God, not only do 

we leap for joy but God leaps with delight as well. 

Our well�being is what matters most to God.                                                        

Can you imagine God delighting in you?  It is easy 

to deaden our senses to the whole reality of God and 

the joy that living the Gospel can bring.  The de-

mands of secular life and the agendas competing for 

our attention can quickly do that.  We can get tired 

and spiritually apathetic.  But, if we can see our way 

through all of the conflicting voices and hear the 

voice of God, we can rediscover our zeal and pas-

sion and redirect our efforts.  When we begin to see 

as God sees, we can rise each day and notice what 

really needs our attention and embrace it with exu-

berance.  Be careful, though; it might not be what 

we originally had on our list.  Responding to it, 

however, will be worth putting everything else 

aside.�                               �      �                    ©LPi                                                       �

�

“Ask and you shall receive.  Seek 

and you shall find.  Knock and it 

will be opened to you.”  Ask in 

prayer to know your vocation.  

Seek and find ways to serve.  

Knock on the doors of those who can help guide 

you.  If you think God might be offering you the 

grace of a vocation to the priesthood or consecrat-

ed life, contact Father Seamus Griesbach at  �

seamus.griesbach@portlanddiocese.org or (207) 

773�6471.�

�

�

P����� R	
��������
/U����	�

�

�

Name (s):  __________________________________�

�

Street:  _____________________________________�

�

City:  ________________________ Zip:__________�

�

Phone:  _____________________________________�

�

Email:  _____________________________________�

�

�

___New registration        ___Change of e�mail address�

___Moving out of parish   ___Change of address   �

___Request envelopes�

�

�

If you are new to the parish, or you have �

a new address or phone number, �

please complete this form and place it in �

the collection basket, or mail to:                                     

�

Holy Spirit Parish, 236 Eldridge Road �

Wells, ME   04090�

or e�mail to stmarywells@myfairpoint.net.�

�

H��� S����� P����	 M������ S����A����

�

�

Holy Spirit Parish is a wel-

coming and caring Roman 

Catholic community, ground-

ed in Eucharistic faith, and 

which enthusiastically lives 

and embraces the values mod-

eled by  Jesus Christ.   As a 

community of believers, Holy 

Spirit Parish is committed to:  �

�� ongoing faith formation�

�� life�long spiritual growth �

�� nurturing and sharing our gifts for the �

     common good.�


